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Dear Primrose Hill Families, 

We have achieved so much this half-term, with teachers and pupils working incredibly hard in each and 

every lesson. When I do my walk-through I am always so impressed by the energy and professionalism of 

our staff and the attitude and drive of our children. 

There have been lots of coughs and colds flying around (myself included!) but nevertheless pupils and 

teachers battle on and come into school ‘come what may’. This fighting spirit is what makes our school so 

truly brilliant. Have a happy and peaceful Christmas and thank you for your continued support. 

 

 

We are saying good bye to a remarkable educator Liz who has dedicated her life to 

educating children. So many children have been touched by Liz and her dedication, drive 

and commitment to ensure children receive the best possible education. Liz is recovering 

from being unwell and will come and see us in the new year. We wish her a healthy, happy 

and relaxing retirement. 
 

Equally, we say a fond farewell to Lia who will be leaving us to start working at a school nearer 

to her home. We thank her for all of her hard work with Early reading, phonics and leading the 

Early Years. She will be missed, but her new school will benefit from an amazing Leader with a 

host of wonderful skills who will motivate and inspire our next generation. 

 

Desiree our Art therapist is leaving too. She has worked in our school for over 12 years and has supported so 

many of our children. It has been a privilege to work with her and see how she has shaped children’s well 

being through art therapy. She has been a pleasure to work with and I am sure she will be 

missed by all, especially the children she works with. 

I know you will join me in thanking them for their support and wishing all of them a happy 

new chapter in their lives. We will miss them dearly.  

Our Winter shows have come to an end and I have to say the children sang their hearts out. I 

really enjoyed the singing, accompanied by their moves and dances. I wanted to thank 

Tom, Rob, Danny and Jordan for all the hard work that goes on behind the scenes. Well done. Harsha  

School will reopen for children Wednesday 4th January 2023 at 8:45 am with a soft start.  

I wanted you to know about a neighbour who has raised over £6000 for our families who 

may be struggling over the Christmas period. This neighbour wishes to remain anonymous 

but is an everyday hero in our eyes. This Everyday Hero has stood up and is doing what is 

right for the good of others. At times like this there are people who will go above and 

beyond for their community and support families that are not close or dear to them. I 

believe that this neighbour is someone who has a value system that is beyond belief. 

 

Our Everyday Hero has strong morals and values goes beyond what people see on the surface. Their thirst 

for knowledge and their curiosity allows them to see the deeper truth of things. This Everyday Hero has a 

strong moral compass who must have had a number of people say no to giving money to our families but 

continued until the goal was reached. Their integrity is strong because they stay true to themselves. They 

are consistent with their actions, principles and outcomes. They have spent their entire life working hard so 

they can give back to this world and to others any way they believe they can. 

Thank you from the bottom of my heart and from all the families. Harsha 
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Parental Engagement  

One of the strengths of our school is our work with parents and carers. Our learning is inter- linked: as we learn so much 

from you and we in turn hope to support you in knowing more about our curriculum and polices.  

Please look at our curriculum and pastoral programmes and know that you are most welcome to attend.  

 Pastoral support for parents and carers  

Curriculum support for Parents / Carers KS1 

Day Time Focus Leader Room 

Tuesday 

Every week 

9:00-10:00am Coffee mornings Edina and Amal Community Room 

Day Time Focus Leader Room 

Wednesday 18th 
January  

9:00-9:30am How to help your child with 

Maths for Year 2 Parents and Carers 
 

 Marina Top Hall 

Wednesday 11th 
January  

9:00-9:30am How to support your child with SATS 

– for Year 2 Parents and Carers  

 

Sophie Top Hall 

ATTENDANCE UPDATES 
 

Our whole school attendance for this 

week is  83.37%, which is significantly below our target 

of 95%,  please continue to strive for 100% attendance .  

A huge clap for Woodpeckers who had the 

highest attendance of 95.20%.  

Children who arrived late for school this week was 74.   

This figure continues to be high, but is improving. We will 

continue to send reminder texts, letters and invite parents in 

for meetings.  

Soft start is from 8.45-9am. The gate will continue to close 

promptly at 9am and all of those who are late will need to 

enter through the office. 

 

If your child arrives to school after 9.15am this is marked as an 

unauthorised late. 

 

We appreciate you all making a huge effort to arrive at 

school before 9am. 

Winter Wellbeing Toolkit 
There is a lot of joy and 

happiness associated with the 

festive season, but for some, it 

may not always be a positive 

time. The shorter days, colder 

temperatures ,  and the 

pressures associated with this 

time of year can impact many people in many 

different ways. Here are some resources to help boost 

winter well-being: 

· Saying no – advice for setting boundaries 

How teachers and education staff can say no 

(educationsupport.org.uk) 

· Breathing exercises for beating stress and creating 

calm: 

• Managing anxiety: 

How teachers and education staff can effectively 

manage anxiety (educationsupport.org.uk) 

If you need more direct support, you can call the 

Education Support helpline on 08000 562 561.  

Education Support is a charity supporting the mental 

health and well-being of teachers and education 

staff in schools and colleges.  

Should you find yourself in crisis or requiring immediate 

support please contact your GP, ring 111 for advice 

or go straight to A&E. If you feel that talking your 

feelings out will help, you can call the Samaritans on 

116 123 at any time.  

To access information and advice on Mental health 

you can visit the Mind website, www.mind.org.uk or 

call 0300 123 393 

Useful helplines open over Christmas: 

NHS Volunteer Responders - 0808 196 3646 NSPCC - 

0808 800 5000 

Childline - 0800 1111 

Samaritans - 116 123 

Shout – Text 85258 

Mind - 0300 123 3393 

No Panic - 0300 7729844 

Campaign Against Living Miserably - 0800 58 58 58 

Drinkline - 0300 123 1110 

Talk to Frank - 0300 123 6600 

National Debtline - 0808 808 4000 

 What we have won this year. 

This term so far we have won. 

 

Netball Year 5/6 B League 1st 

Netball Year 5/6 A League 3rd 

Basketball Year 5/6 Girls 3rd 

Basketball 5/6 Boys 1st 

Benchball 3/4 A 1st 

Benchball 3/4 B 3rd 

 

15 individual medals for mixed schools competitions.  

 

Football League we are currently 1st for boys and 5th 

for Girls. 
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